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Body

BACKGROUND:  A claim was filed by Richard Wolcott for damage to his car when it was 

struck by a City Parks Department truck on July 9, 2020, at the intersection of 24th Avenue 

Northeast and East Robinson Street.

DISCUSSION:  This incident was investigated by Wade Thompson, Parks Superintendent .  

On July 9, 2020, a City Parks Maintenance employee was driving a City truck southbound on 

24th Avenue Northeast. As the employee approached the intersection at East Robinson Street, 

he observed a red traffic light and stopped in position behind Mr. Wolcott’s car.  The employee 
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then attempted to get a drink of water from within the truck but his foot slipped off of the brake 

pedal, causing his truck to roll forward and subsequently strike the rear portion of Mr. Wolcott’s 

car.

Mr. Wolcott provided three (3) estimates to repair damage to the rear portion of his 2004 

Mitsubishi Eclipse Spyder, with the lowest estimate being $3,623.90.  The average value of his 

car was found to be $2,600, an amount that is less than the cost of repair and therefore 

rendering the car totaled.  After discussion of this situation with staff, Mr. Wolcott has agreed to 

accept payment of $2,600 and to allow the City to take possession of his vehicle for salvage.  

As indicated above, there appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in this 

matter and consequently potential liability on the City.  This claim, in the agreed amount of 

$2,600 with the City taking possession of Mr. Wolcott’s car as stated above, appears 

reasonable.

RECOMMENDATION:  Based upon the above and foregoing, it is the recommendation of the 

City Attorney’s office that the claim of Richard Wolcott, in the agreed amount of $2,600 with 

relinquishment of his car to the City as set forth above, be approved.
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